 Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

October 13, 2009

Chairperson Bill Hornett called the meeting to order at 6:07 p.m. in the Hiawatha Council Chambers.  Present: Rick Nash, Deb Theis, Joe Helle, Larry Eveland, and Bill Hornett  Guests: Dan Hoffman
Motion by Rick Nash, second by Larry Eveland, to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Larry Eveland, to approve September 8, 2009, minutes.  Motion carried.

Rick Nash was presented with a certificate by Chairperson Bill Hornett in recognition of his years of service on the Park and Recreation Commission. This will be Rick Nash’s last meeting.  

HIAWATHA COMMUNITY CENTER NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION YEARLY USE AGREEMENTS
Hawk A Model A Ford Club and the Antique Auto Club Association have completed a Non-Profit Community Center Yearly Use Agreement forms and turned in payment to rent the community center on a monthly basis. There are no conflicts with the days suggested.
Motion by Rick Nash, second by Deb Theis, to approve Hawk A Model A Ford Club’s Community Center Non-Profit Organization Yearly Use Agreement for 2010. Motion carried. 
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Larry Eveland, to approve Antique Auto Club Association’s Community Center Non-Profit Organization Yearly Use Agreement for 2010. Motion carried. 

COMMUNITY CENTER USE AGREEMENTS
Angie Cole, Park and Recreation Director submitted Community Center Agreements for Country Steppers, Senior Potluck, and Witwer Center, Inc. These agreements are for use of the Community Center during the hours of 8:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 
Motion by Deb Theis, second by Joe Helle, to approve Country Stepper’s Community Center Agreement for use of the Community Center on Monday and Fridays 12:30-3:30 p.m. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rick Nash, second by Larry Eveland, to approve Witwer Center, Inc.  Community Center Agreement for use of the Community Center on weekdays 9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Motion carried. 

Motion by Joe Helle, second by Deb Theis, to approve Senior Potluck Community Center Agreement for use of the Community Center on the second Wednesday of the month, 11:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. Motion carried. 

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PLAN
The following changes were made to the Park and Recreation 5-Year Plan; therefore, they will be implemented in the Capital Improvement Plan. 
Fay M. Clark Memorial Park:
· Moving Parking lot/Entrance on west side from FY12 to FY11 $130,000+,
· adding an indoor/outdoor pavilion in FY12 
· Adding Playground equipment to FY13 
The Commission discussed the following Capital Improvement Plan additions:

· Installation of new park signs at Guthridge and Tucker Parks. Estimated total $10,000 with landscaping and border was added to FY11
·  Installation of Shade Panels around Guthridge Park Splash Pad $8000 plus concrete installation was added to FY12. Commission agreed more research needs to be done to find the right shade panels for that area including concerns with high wind in the area. 
· Hire a consultant to complete a Park and Recreation Master Plan FY11
· Replace playground equipment at Guthridge Park FY13
· Purchase a pick-up truck for the Park and Recreation Director FY11
Discussion was held on the size and features of the truck to be purchased. Commission members want to be sure the truck is the right size and has the right features for the job it will be doing. 

Bill Hornett noticed that the 5-year plan included the Parks Employee going to the ISU Tree and Landscaping Conference. He stated this was a great conference and encouraged attendance to it. 
REPORTS

Community Center Revenue Table

A cost comparison of the expenses and revenues for the Hiawatha community center was presented. Commission noted the higher cleaning fees on holiday and graduation months. Some members of the Commission felt the prices were high for the weekend cleaning fee. Director Cole explained that the cleaning contract has been bid twice with one cleaning service responding each time. Commission discussed rebidding or negotiating the prices again. 
RECREATION REPORT
Playing for Keeps Event

On October 24th, 2009, the Hiawatha Park and Recreation Department will be hosting a fundraiser called Playing for Keeps. The purpose of this fundraiser is to raise money for summer recreation programs in Hiawatha. Progress is being made on preparation for this event. Angie Cole has been doing radio interviews on cumulous media station  (KHAK/KRNA/KDAT) and giving away 80 tickets on air. Some members of the Commission volunteered to help at the event. 
PARKS REPORT
This month the parks department has planted 44 trees at Clark Park (12 from Trees Forever grant, 32 transplanted from creek to entry way), 12 trees (from Trees Forever grant) and grasses west of city hall, painted and power washed playground equipment in Tucker and Guthridge parks, power washed and touched up Tucker Park sign, and painted restroom toilets. The splash pads are closed down. We will be winterizing restrooms soon. 
I attended the Iowa Parks and Recreation workshop in Ames this month. There were great sessions on Defining Excellence in your department including how to communicate with weekly or monthly meetings and received tours of the Ames and Nevada park areas. I also attended a good session on Emerald Ash Borer Preparedness Plans by Iowa State University staff, in which they suggested doing a tree inventory which could be done when a GPS systems is implemented in Hiawatha. They also suggested keeping a good variety in all plantings so that if one species of tree develops a problem you are not forced to remove all the trees in an area. 
Motion by Joe Helle, second by Deb Theis, to adjourn at 7:35 p.m.   Motion carried.








Bill Hornett, Chairperson

ATTEST:  Angela A. Cole, Park and Recreation Director
